
 
                      

SUNDAY, September 15, 2019 
 

 

Prestigious Awards Given at AABP Annual 

Business and Awards Luncheon 
 

At Saturday’s AABP Business Meeting and 

Awards Luncheon, several prestigious awards 

were bestowed on AABP members. They are:  

 

Bovine Practitioner of the Year 

Sponsored by Boehringer Ingelheim 

Dr. Arn Anderson, Bowie, Texas 

 
 

 

 

 

 

          

 

AABP Award of Excellence 

Dr. Sandra Godden, St. Paul, Minn. 

 

 
L-R: Dr. Dale 

Moore, Dr. 

Sandra Godden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Distinguished Service Award 

Sponsored by Zoetis 

Dr. Christine Navarre, Baton Rouge, La. 

 

 

 
L-R: Dr. Patty 

Scharko, Dr. 

Christine 

Navarre, Dr. 

Virginia Fajt 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

Preventive Medicine Beef Award  

Sponsored by Boehringer Ingelheim 

Dr. Breck Hunsaker, Preston, Idaho 

 

 

 
 

L-R: Dr. Breck 

Hunsaker, Dr. 

Eric Behlke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

View AABP award descriptions 

 and past winners at 

http://aabp.org/about/vet_awards.asp.  

 
 

L-R: Dr. Arn 

Anderson, Dr. 

Glenn Rogers 

http://aabp.org/about/vet_awards.asp


 

Preventive Medicine Dairy Award  

Sponsored by Boehringer Ingelheim 

Dr. Gabe Middleton, Orrville, Ohio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

James A. Jarrett Award for Young Leaders 

Dr. Carie Telgen, Greenwich, N.Y. 

 

 
 

L-R: Dr. Linda 

Tikofsky, Dr. 

Carie Telgen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

Mentor-of-the-Year Award 

Sponsored by Merck Animal Health 

Dr. Chuck Guard, Ithaca, N.Y.  

 

 
L-R: Dr. 

Chuck 

Guard, 

Dr. Jess 

McArt 

 

     

 
 

 

 
 

2019 AABP Student Chapter of the Year 

Lincoln Memorial University 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

2019 Student Case Competition 

 

Ten students presented at the AABP Student Case 

Competition. Overall winner and first place in the 

Clinical Case presentation was Margaret 

LaFlamme, University of Tennessee, with “A 

Case of Late-stage Johne’s Disease in a Young 

Beef Heifer”.  

First place in the Research presentation was 

Jessica Garcia, The Ohio State University, with 

“Guiding Antimicrobial Therapy: Prevalence of 

Bacteremia in Dairy Calves with Diarrhea”; 

second place was Maddison Tyrrel, Iowa State 

University, with “Investigation of Presence, 

Tissue Distribution and Concentrations of 

Residues Associated with Barbiturate 

Administration for Euthanasia”.  
 

 

L-R: Dr. Keelan Lewis, 

Margaret LaFlamme 

 

L-R: Dr. Gabe 

Middleton, Dr. 

Mark Armfelt  

L-R: Morgan 

Garcia, Maria 

Fischer, Nicholas 

Shen, Faculty Rep 

Dr. Jerry Roberson 

L-R: Jessica Garcia, Dr. 

Keelan Lewis, Maddison 

Tyrrel 



 

2019 5K Stampede Fun Run 

 

 
2019 5K Stampede medalists 

Over 140 attendees signed up for the 2019 5K 

Stampede Fun Run at the Gateway Arch Park, 

and 100 participated in the race that was 

sponsored by Boehringer Ingelheim. Overall 

winner and top male runner was Hunter Reed, 

and top female runner was Dr. Jess McArt.  

 Over $10,000 was contributed by runners as 

well the addition of “side bets”. Drs. Eric Behlke 

and Holt Tripp started with a $200 wager on the 

AABP Stampede 5K that quickly mushroomed to 

over $5,000 after Dr. Kee Jim caught wind of the 

bet. Tripp just slightly edged out Behlke. All 

funds have been donated to the Amstutz 

scholarship fund, resulting in over $6,000 total. 

 Once again, Dr. Hunter Lang contributed $4 

for every runner who beat him, and $1 for every 

runner he beat. With a matching donation from 

IMV Imaging, Lang donated $842 to the Amstutz 

Scholarship Fund.  

Race results will be posted soon at 

http://aabp.org/meeting/5K.asp (click on View 

Past Results).  

 

           

 

 

Check out the AABP Facebook  

page for more conference photos  

and news to come soon! 

 

#aabp2019 
 

 

 

Amstutz Auctions Raise over $87,000! 

 

The combined 2019 Amstutz Silent and Live 

Auctions raised over $87,000 for the Amstutz 

Scholarship Fund. The silent auction alone 

brought in $18,000.  

At the Friday night Live Auction and Dinner 

Event sponsored by Zoetis, the Mark Hopkins 

Bull sculpture made it back into the auction, 

redonated by the 

Southern Crescent 

Bull Syndicate 

who purchased it 

last year, and they 

bought it back for 

$15,500! 

 A plaque will 

be engraved with 

the buyers’ name, 

attached to the 

base, and it will 

be shipped to 

them to be 

displayed in the 

coming year.  

           

 

Thanks, Sullivan Auctioneers, LLC! 

 

The 2019 Amstutz Auction would not have been 

a success without the dynamic auctioneering of 

Sullivan Auctioneers! Find them at 

www.sullivanauctioneers.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All photos by Lizz Bauer 

 

L-R: Dan Sullivan, Cody Holst, Kyle Ferguson, 

Matt Sullivan 

http://aabp.org/meeting/5K.asp
http://www.sullivanauctioneers.com/

